
 

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR  

MAYOR’S OFFICE OF LEGAL COUNSEL 

Freedom of Information Act Appeal: 2015-45 
 

 

April 7, 2015  

  

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  

 

William Burrington 

 

RE: FOIA Request 2015-45 

 

Dear Mr. Burrington:  

 

This letter responds to your administrative appeal to the Mayor under the District of Columbia 

Freedom of Information Act, D.C. Official Code § 2-537(a) (“DC FOIA”), which this office 

received on March 11, 2015. You assert that the Office of the Chief Technology Officer 

(“OCTO”) improperly withheld records in response to your request for information under the DC 

FOIA dated January 23, 2015, by failing to adequately respond to the FOIA Request. 

 

The DC FOIA request you submitted to OCTO on January 23, 2015, sought “electronic copies of 

the complete bill for every DC-Net customer purchasing voice and data telecommunications 

services for the 11/1/2014 thru 11/30/2014 billing cycle.” OCTO responded to your request on 

March 4, 2015; however, you notified OCTO on March 10, 2015, that you deemed its response 

to be incomplete. OCTO’s FOIA officer responded to you on March 12, 2015, stating that she 

would reconsider your request. As a result, I informed you on March 13, 2015, that your appeal 

would be temporarily suspended pending a supplemental response from OCTO. On March 19, 

2015, OCTO notified you that it had completed compiling records that are responsive to your 

request and explained in a detailed letter the applicable fees and how to obtain the records from 

OCTO.  

 

Based on the foregoing, we consider your appeal to be moot and it is dismissed; provided, that 

the dismissal shall be without prejudice to you to assert any challenge, by separate appeal, to 

OCTO’s response. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s Melissa C. Tucker 

 

Melissa C. Tucker 

Associate Director  

Mayor’s Office of Legal Counsel 

 

cc: Christina Fleps, OCTO (via email) 


